2006/7 BUDGET RECOMMENDATIONS TO PARISH COUNCIL 6/12/05

In setting our 2006/7 budget and determining the parish precept for the new financial year the Responsible Financial Officer and I conducted a review of the anticipated expense outturn for the current year and draft budget proposals were prepared. These proposals were discussed by a working group of Councillors on Tuesday 15th November and various adjustments agreed. 

We can safely anticipate that at the end of the current financial year our routine maintenance costs will be only about 3% higher than the budget we fixed for the year in December 2004. However, during the year we experienced two entirely unforeseen events which have cost the parish large, and unbudgeted sums: The cost of legal advice in concluding an agreement with our previous Clerk; and the unavoidable costs of repairing the landslip at The Sandringhams. In addition during the year we decided to use £1,200 from our accumulated Youth Projects fund for the provision of new seating near the wheeled sports facility.

These three items will mean that there will be a need to transfer approximately £6,295 from reserves than the £2,605 which we planned. 

This unexpected use of reserves in 2005/6 is roughly equivalent to two additional years’ drain at the rate of decline of £2-3,000 pa for three years which the Parish Council planned when fixing its 2004/5 budget.

Ideally, therefore, it would be better not to depend on using reserves again in 2006/7 but to fund the parish’s needs from income and the parish precept. However, this approach would lead to an increase in the precept of about 30% which the Parish Council may feel is unacceptable.

At our November deliberations we therefore decided to recommend the Parish Council to even out the use of reserves over two years and to fix the precept at £13,830 (an increase of only 10%) leaving a requirement to use £2,630 of reserves in 2006/7. 

If we are again successful in keeping our routine maintenance spending within budget in 2006/7 it is to be hoped that we shall be able to avoid drawing on reserves in 2007/8 whilst still only raising the precept to cover inflationary cost increases.

